
 

 
 

            July 2019, Newsletter 

 

Dear Friends of the Charlotte Village Network, 

 

It's hard to believe but the summer is half over, or almost over, depending on whether 

you are talking weather or school starting up. As I get older, I find that time seems to fly 

by. This month is Skin Cancer Awareness and Prevention Month, and we have an article 

dedicated to that later on in our letter, with helpful tips when going outdoors, as well as 

a website to learn more and to find a free screening location. Having several members 

in my family who have had this form of cancer in the past, it is always on my mind 

whenever I am outside for any length of time. That being said, I have to confess, I do not 

always go outside prepared. However, we can all take precautions to avoid the most 

preventable risk factor associated with skin cancer, exposure to the sun. 

 

A few days ago, we visited the Billy Graham Library. Whatever your religious affiliation 

may or may not be, it is a very scenic, beautiful, and inspirational place. The grounds and 

buildings are meticulously cared for, and the staff is very friendly and everyone greets 

you warmly. The food at the Graham Brothers Dairy Bar is great as well! After our visit, I 

thought for a while about everything that is good in my life: wonderful family and friends, 

my association with CVN, and just the beauty of nature around us. For all of the problems 

we face in life, I often have to stop and think that someone somewhere is facing issues 

that make mine look pretty trivial in comparison. I was also at an event at PACE, the other 

day, and a lady sang a song for all of us about smiling. One of the main lines was 

something like, “Ask Me Where My Smile Is?” I think a smile can pick anyone up, especially 

someone who is having a rough day. I know when someone smiles at me on the street or 

in the store, it makes me feel very good. With all of the troubles in our world, smiling at 

each other can certainly take some of that away, even if just for an instant. 

 

I hope you all enjoy the rest of the summer, and that you and the ones you love are 

healthy and safe! 

 

Warm Regards, 

 

John Reiter 

Executive Director 

 
 



 

 

 

 

UNCC Botanical Gardens – Friday, July 12  

PAST EVENTS 



 

REMINDERS FOR MEMBERS 
 

Request for Service Providers 

 

Our opportunities are not just for members 

and volunteers. We need service 

providers to include in our Resource 

Referral Network. If you know of a 

professional working for themselves and 

would like to recommend they be 

included, please email their business 

name, contact information and 

professional field (electrician, carpenter, 

house cleaning service, etc.) to 

info@charlottevillagenetwork.org so we can build our Resource Referral 

Directory.   

 

 

  

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Mary Ellen Fleming President 

Jim Kimbler, Immediate Past President 

Kim Gossage, Treasurer 

Heather Porter, Secretary 

Joe Giordano, Board Member 

Cindy Hostetler, Board Member 

Brittany Kearney, Board Member 

Pat Nash, Board Member 

John S. Reiter, Board Member 

Deryl Smoak, Board member 

 

 

ADVISORY COUNCIL 
Jay Buinicky, Carolina Senior Transitions 

Jaynie Segal, Waltonwood Cotswold 

Ken Fleming, FirstLight Home Care 

James Young, CPA 

Tracy McGinnis, Southminster 

 

TEAM LEADERS 
Executive Director: John Reiter 

Outreach/Marketing: Mary Ellen Fleming 

Volunteers: Jeanne Bellew 

Programs: ____________ 

Finance & Operations: Kim Gossage 

Fundraising: Shaun Ferguson 

Webmaster: Jay Buinicky 

Evaluation: Pat Nash 

CHARLOTTE VILLAGE NETWORK LEADERSHIP 
 



 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Lunch and Learns Take a Break for the Summer 

 

We will not have our monthly lunch and learns in July and August.  The lunch and learns 

will resume in September and we have several great events coming up for you to attend 

with other village members this summer.   

 

 

Games and Snacks in Cotswold, Saturday,  August 17  - 2 – 5 pm 

 
Our next board game event will be on Saturday, August 17 from 2-5 pm at the Gaynor 

Arms Community Room, 4527 Gaynor Rd. in Cotswold 28211. Please join us and bring your 

favorite game to enjoy with others. Snacks will be provided, but feel free to bring your 

favorite to share. Truly a fun event with plenty of laughs. Please RSVP as soon as possible, 

and no later than Friday, August 16, as space is limited! RSVP to: 

info@charlottevillagenetwork.org, or to John Reiter at 330-608-3735.  
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SKIN CANCER AWARENESS MONTH  

  



THANK YOU TO OUR PARTNERS! 

 

Founding Sponsor 

 

 

 
 

  
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONTACT US: P.O. Box 32544, Charlotte, NC 28232• 980.272.1426 

www.charlottevillagenetwork.org • Info@CharlotteVillageNetwork.org  
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